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Novis PR LLC – Recall of G-Supress DX Pediatric Drops 

• On May 19, 2023, Novis PR LLC announced a voluntary consumer-level recall of one lot of G-
Supress DX (dextromethorphan/guaifenesin/phenylephrine) Pediatric Drops because some 
cartons of the product have been found to contain incorrect product inside. Incorrect product 
inside is an anesthetic/analgesic and not a brand of Novis PR LLC. 

 
Product Description Lot Number (Exp Date) NDC Number 

G-Supress DX Pediatric Drops D20911 (10/25) 52083-655-01 
 

• G-Supress DX Pediatric Drops is an over-the-counter cough suppressant, expectorant and nasal 
decongestant used for the temporarily relief of the common cold symptoms.  
 

• Oral anesthetic/analgesic liquid contains 60% ethyl alcohol and 5% benzocaine and is used for 
temporary relief for the mouth and gums.  
 

• Unintentionally taking a product containing alcohol may increase the risk of serious adverse 
events, especially in infants and young children. This population is prone to profound 
hypoglycemia, coma, and hypothermia from ingesting relatively small amounts of ethanol, and 
deaths have been reported. Furthermore, the product contains benzocaine but does not include a 
warning for methemoglobinemia which can be life-threatening. 
 

• To date, Novis PR LLC has not received any reports of adverse events or injuries related to this 
recall. 
 

• Consumers should contact their physician or healthcare provider if they have experienced any 
problems that may be related to taking or using this drug product. 
 

• Anyone with the affected lot on hand should stop use and distribution and return to place of 
purchase.  

 
• Contact Novis PR LLC at 1-787-767-2072 for questions regarding this recall. 

https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/novis-pr-llc-issues-voluntary-recall-g-supress-dx-pediatric-drops-due-incorrect-packaging
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=5dd44337-f3aa-4e73-a206-4a29850a2f7c
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=5dd44337-f3aa-4e73-a206-4a29850a2f7c

